
 
 
 
 
Manitoba Sustainable Development has received an application pursuant to The Dangerous 
Goods Handling and Transportation Act from the following operation and invites public 
participation in the review process: 
 

CITY OF WINNIPEG - 4R WINNIPEG DEPOT – PACIFIC AVENUE RESOURCE 
MANAGEMENT FACILITY - FILE: 5833.00 
 
A Dangerous Goods Handling and Transportation Act Application has been filed by The City of 
Winnipeg for the construction and operation of a household hazardous waste collection and 
transfer facility at 1120 Pacific Avenue, Winnipeg, Manitoba.  The proposed facility will accept 
household hazardous wastes including paint, flammable liquids, toxic materials, corrosive 
materials, light bulbs and ballasts, automotive and household batteries, compressed gas 
cylinders, used oil and used oil filters; store them temporarily and then transport them to a 
licensed facility for processing. 
 

Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to make a 
representation either for or against the proposal should contact the Department, in writing 
or by E-mail (cory.switzer@gov.mb.ca), not later than JUNE 28, 2016.  Further 
information is available from the Public Registries located at: Legislative Library, 200 
Vaughan St., Winnipeg; Millennium Public Library, 4th Floor, 251 Donald St., Winnipeg; 
Online Registry: http://www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal/registries/index.html or by 
contacting Cory Switzer, Environmental Engineer. 
 
Information submitted in response to these applications is considered public information and 
will be made available to the applicant and placed on the public registry. 
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